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Coming up . . . 
 
8/20/12 - Mike Fellows, Broomfield Veterans 
Memorial Museum 
8/27/12 - Bob Mohling, “Scenes from an  
   African Safari” 
9/3/12 – No Meeting on Labor Day 
9/6/12 – 6:45 am Foothills Kiwanis Board 
Meeting at the “Egg & I” (Basemar) 
9/10/12 – Open 
9/17/12 – Open  

 

Program Chairpersons:  
August – Bob Mohling 
September – (open) 
October – (open)

August 6 – Ryan Mohling, “Young Life International Global Leader  

Program" 

Ryan spoke to us about his five-year Young 
Life (YL) experience in Costa Rica and his 
new position with YL International to develop 
global leaders 30 countries. This program 
offers educational funds, life-skills mentoring, 
and ministry training for the leaders of 
tomorrow. YL leaders around the world come 
alongside young people who have the potential 
to become transformational leaders in their 
communities and countries. YL chooses 100 
students every year from the more than 33,000 
who are involved with YL internationally. The 
program provides chosen students with: 1) 
Money for a university education and some 
cost-of-living expenses, 2) A mentor to walk 
with them through a life-skills curriculum, 3) Ministry training from Young Life staff 
and, 4) Leadership responsibilities to recruit, train and impact others. If you are 
interested in hearing more about this program, contact Ryan at 
ryan.mohling@intl.younglife.org. Ryan, thanks for helping develop global leaders.  

 

August 13 – Ann Elliott, CU Women’s Lacrosse Coach  
   
On 8/13 we had the privilege of having Ann 
Elliott, the new head coach for women’s 
lacrosse at the University of Colorado, 
Boulder speak to us about the new program at 
the school. Ann has had great success as both 
a player and a coach coming to Boulder from 
Northwestern University. There she has been a 
part of 7 of the last 10 NCAA Division I 
women’s Lacrosse National Championship 
teams. Lacrosse is a sport that is growing 
rapidly in popularity among young women.  
The primary difference between women’s and 
men’s lacrosse is the level of physicality in the 
sport. CU will join four other schools from the 
PAC-12 conference as they compete 
beginning in 2014.  Ms. Elliot grew up in Cleveland, Ohio playing ice hockey and 
discovered lacrosse late in her high school career. We are very excited to have her in 
our community as she leads a new group of young athletes. Thank you Ann for 
talking to us about your sport! 
 

Club Website: www.foothillskiwanis.org 
Meetings:  Every Monday at 7:00 a.m. at the Spice of 
Life Event Center, 5706 Arapahoe Ave., Boulder CO 
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August 1 Foothills Kiwanis Club Board Meeting Notes 
-- Gary Symes, Foothills Kiwanis Acting Secretary 
 

The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Board met at the Egg 
and I restaurant on August 1, 2012.  President Symes 
called the meeting to order at 7:46.  Attending were 
Board members:  Baumann, Gilland, McDermid, 
McGehan, and Pauluhn.           
Guests:  Hassler and Person 
There was no quorum of Board members present, so no 
official business could be voted upon. 
TREASURER’S  REPORT:  Gilland presented the July 
Foothills Kiwanis Foundation financial report.  It was 
discussed and tabled until next Board meeting for 
approval. 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  July minutes for the 
Foundation were discussed and tabled until our next 
Board meeting for approval. 
NEW BUSINESS:  Gilland reported on the Service Dogs 
for Kids Project.  The Eakins new puppy is Bobby.                                                                                                        
The Board discussed its earlier decision to move monies 
for services provided at the Bolder Boulder to the 
General Account.  An official vote will be taken at our 
next Board meeting.                                                                                                           
Hassler requested that the Board consider a donation to 
Crayons to Calculators.   Gilland requested that the Board 
consider a donation to the Uganda project presented at 
our last Club meeting by Jerry’s daughter and 
granddaughter. 
The Foothills Kiwanis Foundation Board meeting 
adjourned at 8:05. 
 

August 1 Foothills Kiwanis, Boulder Foundation 

Board Meeting Notes 
-- Gary Symes, Foothills Kiwanis Acting Secretary 

 

The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Board met at the Egg 
and I restaurant on August 1, 2012.  President Symes 
called the meeting to order at 7:46.  Attending were 
Board members Baumann, Gilland, McDermid, 
McGehan, and Pauluhn.           
Guests:  Hassler and Person 
There was no quorum of Board members present, so no 
official business could be voted upon. 
TREASURER’S  REPORT:  Gilland presented the July 
Foothills Kiwanis Foundation financial report.  It was 
discussed and tabled until next Board meeting for 
approval. 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  July minutes for the 
Foundation were discussed and tabled until our next 
Board meeting for approval. 
NEW BUSINESS:  Gilland reported on the Service Dogs 
for Kids Project.  The Eakins new puppy is Bobby.                                                                                                        
The Board discussed its earlier decision to move monies 
for services provided at the Bolder Boulder to the 
General Account.  An official vote will be taken at our 
next Board meeting.                                                                                                           
Hassler requested that the Board consider a donation to 

Crayons to Calculators.   Gilland requested that the Board 
consider a donation to the Uganda project presented at 
our last Club meeting by Jerry’s daughter and 
granddaughter. 
The Foothills Kiwanis Foundation Board meeting 
adjourned at 8:05. 
 

August 6 Foothills Kiwanis Club & Foundation 

Special Board Meeting Notes 
-- Gary Symes, Foothills Kiwanis Acting Secretary 

 

A special Foothills Board meeting was held at the Spice 
of Life, August 6, 2012.  The meeting was called to order 
at 8:02 by President Symes.  Board members present 
were:  Symes, Gilland, Hubbard, Baumann, McDermid, 
McGehan, Schweitzer and Pauluhn.    
No guests. 
A motion was made by Baumann and seconded by 
McGehan to approve the July Minutes and Treasurer’s 
report for the Club and Foundation.  Passed.  
A motion for a LOA request for Hassler from August 1 
thru October 31, 2012, was made, and McDermid 
seconded the motion.  Passed. 
The motion to have our weekly club meetings at the Egg 
and I restaurant was rescinded by email vote. 
After a meeting discussion whether to remain at the Spice 
of Life, a motion was made and seconded by Baumann to 
stay at Spice of Life until September 24, 2013.   During 
the upcoming year, a committee will explore possible 
new meeting places.   Motion passed. 
The meeting adjourned at 8:07. 
 

Foothills Kiwanis Member In Channel 4 Story 
-- David Petrick, Kiwanis Club Reporter 

 

Susan Dickinson helped with the CBS4 news story about 
the puppy program. There was a nice 2 min TV bit about 
the program for the Diabetes foundation and they 
mentioned our club in the story. 
 

Kiwanis International Convention Highlights 
-- Bob Mohling, Kiwanis Club Reporter 

 
Current President Alan Penn reports in the August 2012 
Kiwanis magazine that: 

• Kiwanis donated more than US$14 million for The 
Eliminate Project. An amazing total when you 
consider that just one year ago we kicked off this 
fundraising campaign.  

• The newly elected President for the 2012-13 year is 
Tom DeJulio.  

• New Orleans provided a great convention for 
Kiwanis International. The attendees enjoyed the 
sights, sounds, and tastes of this great city.  
 

Read more about the convention in the August issue of 
the Kiwanis magazine. 


